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0.1 Why do we develop parent leaders?
Family Voices of California (FVCA) is part of a national grassroots network of families and friends speaking on behalf of children with special health care needs. In 2004, FVCA received funding from the Marguerite Casey Foundation to develop a Leadership Training that would help prepare families to effectively advocate for their children and youth with special health care needs (CYSHCN) by educating policymakers and legislators about their children. Since then, the curriculum or individual chapters have been presented at the annual state Family Resources and Supports Institute conference. In 2009, it was adapted and delivered to FVCA’s Kids as Self Advocates youth group, and the “Telling Your Story” chapter has been used by FVCA member agencies  to prepare parents to participate in FVCA’s annual Health Summit and Legislative Day in Sacramento. Now, in 2013 FVCA was awarded a grant from the Lucille Packard Foundation for Children’s Health to implement this pilot training series.
The Project Leadership training series builds on a growing movement of involving parents and other family members in all aspects of planning, delivering, and evaluating services for CYSHCN. FVCA believes that families should be considered essential advisors and partners in public policy, research, personnel preparation, and program development as well as partners in all aspects of their children’s care and education.

Here’s why:

· Families have authentic experiences to share as well as fresh insights about their children. By offering their unique perspectives, parents can raise the awareness of professionals in the field about critical issues affecting all the children and families they serve.
· As consumers, families are in the best position to evaluate the manner in which services are delivered and the extent to which services address their priorities and concerns.
· Families of children with special health care needs are constantly required to adapt to and find solutions among resources that are often limited. Thus, their observations and ideas can be powerful tools for improving the quality of services.
For these reasons, more parents and families of children and youth with special health care needs must move toward public policy advocacy and changing the system for all kids.
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